I am very happy to see community beautification progress including the restoration of the Fort Stevens Guard house. Following the growing pains of the project itself I am looking ahead toward the fantastic finish. The final restoration will greatly increase touring visitors, their navigating vehicles and their money. However, realizing this fantastic future and welcoming the project, the reality is something different will need to occur to accommodate the traffic. The one-jeep road that connects to the guard house front door is very narrow. In addition, the public traffic on the south side of my property that continues past the guard house porch is not meant to be a road and presents a very dangerous area for driving. After considering these facts, I feel it makes sense to create a more appropriate, alternative accommodation for traffic, sooner than later. Implementing a safer pathway for the project construction equipment and crew, pedestrians, bicyclists, resident traffic, tourist homes on wheels, school buses, emergency vehicles, delivery trucks and well, the corner of my home. I am concerned about the present safety issues that will greatly increase along with increased congestion. Thank you for proceeding and planning with safety in mind. I appreciate the positive progress and am looking forward to it all.

THANK YOU I Love our community. Liane Bogh

Pione MB09 Rn Bon Secla,
Retired Rn Bon Secla